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NEWSLETTER No. 18 11 August 2020 
principal@kks.school.nz, admin@kks.school.nz 

Web: www.kapanui.school.nz 

For absences and events cancellations ring 902 5015 

Kia ora parents, children and whānau,  
 
New Students 
Kia ora and haere mai to Kahutia and Ricoh who have started at Kapakapanui School! 
 

 
Student Led Conferences (SLCs) 
A big thank you to everyone who made it along last week for our SLCs, it was a great turn out! We are into 
our second year of SLCs and have been really impressed with how well our children have embraced these 
and how well they are articulating and sharing their learning with their parents. A comment from one of 
our teachers was that they loved ‘eavesdropping’ on the enthusiastic way lots of kids spoke during the 
conference. We hope that you left feeling informed and assured. Please touch base with your child’s 
teacher if you would like to meet 1-1 for a meeting.  
 
Teacher Only Day 
Thank you for supporting us on our teacher only day yesterday. We acknowledge that it may have been 
difficult arranging child care and juggling work for some of you. We achieved a great deal yesterday as we 
were able to spend the entire day in groups working on the action points in our strategic plan. Up to now 
we had met after school and there were online meetings during lockdown, so having a full day to focus on 
the strategic plan was fantastic!  Click here to read our our strategic plan  
 
Thank you to the group of parents who also came in to meet with one of our working groups. We are 
wanting to ensure we are continuing to meet the needs of all families and whānau.  We invited a group of 
new families to New Zealand and our school to get their feedback on what they thought we can do to 
support our community. It was a helpful conversation-ka pai! 
 
As part of the agreement formed between the Ministry of Education (Government) and the NZEI in 2019 all 
schools have been allocated eight teacher only days to use before the end of 2022. These eight days will 
not extend the school year. We are very grateful to these days! 
 
  

mailto:principal@kks.school.nz
mailto:admin@kks.school.nz
http://www.kapanui.school.nz/
https://www.kapanui.school.nz/files/09f514f332d008a4/file_attachments/72/Website-_Strategic_Goals_Priorities_Kapakapanui_School__.pdf


 

Sports 
Good luck to our Year 5 & 6 students who are all involved in the Kapiti School Winter Sports competition 
tomorrow with hundreds of local kids.  I am sure it will be a fun day-kia pai ake koe - be the best you can 
be! 
 
Also a big thank you to our school coaches who are helping out with all of our netball and hockey teams 
this season. As well as a number of parents we are fortunate to have keen and willing staff who are also 
coaching. Thank you Mr Wynne, Ms Tesoriero, Miss Karaitiana, Mrs Dewdney, Mrs Stroud, Mrs Nelson 
and Mr Milmine! Both Mr Brunton and Ms Davey also coach our basketball and touch teams - thanks 
guys! 
 

Board of Trustees News 

The Board met last week for our August meeting, as always it was a full and interesting meeting! Below are 
the key discussions from the meeting. 

 School wide assessment data-We spent considerable time discussing the mid-year school 
assessment information which was presented by the staff. It is pleasing to note that as a school we 
are continuing to track well in the areas of literacy and numeracy as we have done in previous years 
(see table below). Within the school wide data we are also separately tracking our year groups, 
genders and ethnicities as well as our children who are dyslexic and on our ESOL (English as Second 
Language) roll.  

 School logo-we have almost completed this process and are currently making a slight adjustment to 
our preferred logo.  We will be in a position to have this done and dusted very soon. We have had 
very positive feedback from Whakarongotai Marae Trustees. We received a lovely letter which 
concluded with the following : 

 
”On behalf of the Waikanae Marae Trustees I would like to congratulate you, your team of teachers, 
school community and whanau who have collaborated to design the new Kapakapanui School Logo 
along with the acknowledgement of the use and change of the school name.  

 
These have been two productive positive improvements to an already awesome Kura that many of 
our mokopuna and whanau have attended and are still attending. 

 
We as Marae Trustees and on behalf of our extended Te Atiawa ki Whakarongotai Iwi would like to 
commend you all on upholding and maintaining the educational aspirations and vision that our 
people have for all our mokopuna, rangatahi, and tamariki that attend Te Kura o Kapakapanui.  

 
On behalf of the Marae Trustees, thank you for the opportunity to contribute and feedback on the 
mahi that is undertaken around Te Ao Maori at your Kura.”  

 
 New playground-as reported earlier in the year we have received a grant of $50,000 from 

Transpower Carefund. We are working through this process and trying to make the funds go as far 
as possible. Unfortunately in reality whilst $50,000 is an amazing amount of money, it does not go 
that far when designing and building playgrounds. We will keep you posted. 

 Bilingual class-thank you to those who have contributed feedback to this proposal. At this current 
point in time we are unable to make any decision on this until we have confirmed our staffing for 
2021. A key consideration for this class is having a suitably qualified and experienced fluent speaker 
of te reo, along with enough interest and support from whānau. We are likely to have more 
information at our next meeting. 

 We discussed the recently ‘Navigating the Journey’-Sexuality parent meeting. 
 Staffing the numbers in our junior classes are filling up and will be at capacity by the end of the 

term. The Board are committing $15,000 of school funds to open a new junior classroom in term 4. 



 

This will be in Room 24 and will ensure our junior classes can continue to operate with as low 
numbers as possible.   

 Donna Higgins is going on Maternity leave in September, we are pleased to welcome Ilana Singleton 
who will relieve in Donna’s class until the end of the year. 
 

 Finally our Board Chair Ben Addington will be stepping down from this role after the next meeting 
as he has also taken on the role of BOT Chair at Kapiti College.  Ben will stay on our board as an 
active member and Deputy Chair until the end of the year when our next BOT elections are being 
held. We will elect a new Chair at our next meeting which is on September 10. 

 
School wide Summary Table Comparing Progress from End of 2018 to Mid-Year 2020 

 
 

End of Year 2018- 
 % of students At or 

Above 
 

End of Year 2019- 
 % of students Within or 

Above 
 

Mid-Year 2020- 
 % of students Within or 

Above 

Reading  87.8% 87.3% 86% 

Writing 76.9% 76.2% 77% 

Maths 80.6% 77.4% 77% 

 
Ukulele Lunchtime 
Ukulele tuition will be available every Thursday lunchtime for year 3 up. Wendy Pearson will take the 
children for 30 minutes on a Thursday after lunch eating at 1pm.There are ukuleles for borrowing which 
will have a $30 bond if your child needs a ukulele. At this stage there will just be the one group so that 
means some children will already know some chords and will help others as we learn. 
Practice will be required to make sure we keep moving forward about 5-10 minutes per day would be 
great. This is a fun half hour a week and we try to keep it within the children’s ability. 
 
Whakatauki/Proverb 

Policy Reviews 
Our latest policy to be reviewed is ‘Learning Support’. Log onto 
Schooldocs search for Kapakapanui School and use kapanui as 
the username and password. You can provide feedback by 
clicking on the red icon at the top right of the page. 
 
Coming up this term 
Nga Kakano Gym Fun begins 13th August 
Book Week 24th August 
Book Character Dress Up Day 25 August 

Regional Cross Country 8th September 
Wig Wednesday 9th September (money raised will go to the Child Cancer Foundation) 
School Photos 9th and 10 September  
Senior Winter Tournament Wednesday 16th September pp 18th September. 
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PMP 

Now that the hall is available our very popular Perceptual Motor Programme has started up at school 

again. So far we have been running floor sessions to teach the children the skills they will need for the 

equipment sessions which will start on Tuesday 1st September.  PMP is a vital part of our children’s 

learning, helping them with body awareness, balance, hand/eye co-ordination, fitness, fine motor skills, 

rhythm and language concepts in a fun and active way.  The more adult help we can get with the 

programme the more the children will get out of it. If you, or someone you know, can spare a couple of 

hours per week please consider helping at the equipment sessions. We are seeking help at PMP on 

Tuesdays from 9 – 11am. Please contact Carol McCaffrey (teacher aide) via the office or your child’s class 

teacher.  As a helper you too will have fun and find it an interesting insight into a child’s life at school. 

There will be an information/training session on Tuesday 25th August at 9am in the staff room. The first 

equipment session requiring parent help will be on Tuesday 1st September. 

KINDO 
A reminder that school lunches are available to order before 9am Monday and Friday.  Can you please 
check your KINDO balances to ensure school payments are up to date?  Any queries see the office staff. 
 
Last thoughtsé. 

 Can the Warriors go 3 in a row….? 
 The Pulse and Phoenix are into the business end of the season-good luck! 

 

Community News 

Pop Up Musical Theatre presents: 
Into the Woods Jr 
September 10-12 
Te Horo School Hall 
Tickets: $15/$10 online ticket bookings are now open. Go to www.popupmusicaltheatre.co.nz  

New Pippins group starting Term 4 
Girl Guiding New Zealand are exciting to be opening a new Pippins group in Waikanae at the beginning of 
the fourth term. Pippins is for girls between the ages of 5 -7 years old - focusing on fun, friendship, learning 
about their world, their environment, themselves and others. We will be meeting on a Tuesday afternoon 
from 3:30 - 4:30. Expressions of interest are welcome to liz.Johnstone@hotmail.com  
 
Kapiti Dog Training Club 
Are you fed up with your dog pulling on the lead during its walk? 
Have you had enough of Fido jumping up at visitors? 
Would you like a dog who is well behaved, and sociable around people and other dogs? 
At Kapiti Dog Training Club we can help you achieve your goals….so what are you waiting for enrol at 
https://kapitidogtrainingclub.org.nz 
 
ON SITE Before & After School Care @ Kapakapanui School – Fun Zone Enrolments are now 

open for 2020! 
In the School Hall and open till 7pm! Our fun, safe and friendly ‘on-site’ After School Care Programme has 

casual and permanent spots available for Kapakapanui School students for 2020!  Now even easier to enrol 

and book ONLINE! Check us out online www.funzone.co.nz/after-school-care or contact our friendly Fun 

Zone Enrolment Team. Alternatively pop into the School Hall from 3pm for an enrolment form. *OSCAR 

Approved – Childcare Subsidies apply* 
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YOGA Waikanae 
7:30pm Mondays and Wednesdays. Beginner and Intermediate.  Relieve Tension: Improve Muscle Tone: 
Relaxation Phone/Text: 021 641 123 for more information. 
 

 

 
 


